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June 29, 2004

Dear Friends, 

I am pleased to announce that this fall, the Diocese of New Jersey will become an active part of a wonderful new movement encouraging the arts in the life of the Episcopal Church.

The Episcopal Church & Visual Arts (ECVA) began in 2000 as an online resource for artists, individuals, congregations, and scholars to engage the visual arts in the spiritual life of the church. Its many offerings include curated art exhibitions, liturgical materials, and the ECVA Registry of artists and others engaged in the visual arts in the Episcopal Church.

ECVA is now moving toward artist-to-artist connections through ECVA Chapters. ECVA Chapters are communities of artists who inspire each other and the church. They offer an extraordinary opportunity for dialogue among Episcopal artists to discuss the spiritual nature of their work and their relationship to the church. 

To inaugurate New Jersey’s chapter of ECVA, an Opening Dinner and Exhibit will be held at Trinity Cathedral, Trenton, on Thursday, September 16, 2004 at 6:00 p.m. We will hear from a representative of the National ECVA, and from several artists in the Diocese of New Jersey. And most important, artists across the diocese and across the many cultures within our diocese, will have a chance to display their work and inspire one another.

I encourage you to visit the ECVA website at www.ecva.org, and become familiar with ECVA’s mission and excellent standards for lifting the awareness of the possibilities of the visual arts in the spiritual life of the Episcopal Church.

Please make copies of the enclosed invitation available to artists and arts supporters in your parish whom you think might be interested in joining us for the inaugural dinner. A donation of $20.00 per person is suggested for the dinner. Seating is limited so it is important to make reservations early! 

Yours in Christ,

Ruth Tietjen Councell

Chair, ECVA New Jersey 
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